
Dear Friends, 
 
 WOW! I can’t believe my first year at Ha-
ven House has come and gone. I’ve laughed and 
I’ve cried, but mostly I’ve uncovered a passion 
that has been in my heart for a long time. Years 
ago, I remember a professor once asking me 
“What do you want for your future?” I simply 
said “I want to change lives.”  I didn’t really 
know what that meant at the time, but after 
spending a year at Haven House it has become 
clear. 
 For me, the holiday season has always 
been a special time for faith, family, friends, and 
reflection. As I think about the families that will 
be with us in shelter for Christmas, I am thank-
ful they will be able to celebrate in a safe place. 
For the victims we serve, Haven House is an im-
portant part in their personal success story, but 
the truth is we couldn’t do what we do without 
you. One of the greatest joys is seeing our com-
munity helping to meet the needs of our clients 
and their children. Whether it’s providing winter 
coats, hygiene items, pillows, or volunteering, 
you all are always willing to help. The work isn’t 
easy, but when part of your job is witnessing 
miracles, it makes the hard days just a little 
easier.  
 Thank you all for your loyal and contin-
ued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
Amber Tinker 
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We are accepting in kind donations Mon-Fri, 8:00 am to 
4:00 pm.  We can accept household items and toys, as 
well as in-season clothing.  Due to your overwhelming 
generosity, we have depleted our storage space for out of 
season clothing.  As always, cash contributions can be 
mailed to P.O. Box 4875, Poplar Bluff, MO  63902. 

P.O. Box 4875, Poplar Bluff, MO  63902      www.havenhousepoplarbluff.org                        Fall 2022 

       

If you would prefer receiving our newsletter via  
e-mail, we’d be happy to oblige!  We will continue 
sending it  the old tried and true way, but know some 
would appreciate less paper in their lives! If you’d like 
us to email your newsletter, let us know by contacting 
us at  admin@havenhousepoplarbluff.org  

From the Director’s Chair

Haven House News



    
 
It’s Christmas season again, and Haven 
House could not be more excited!! While 
the “Elf on A Shelf” game is being played 
within the shelter, the REAL elves have 
begun their mission of creating the most 
wonderful time of the year for each and 
every family.  It truly takes a village to exe-
cute such a large Christmas operation, and 
Haven House is blessed with the best help 
out of the kindness of their hearts. Volun-
teers come in to help bake cookies, wrap 
presents, decorate the shelter and inspire 
hope during the season.  They answer 
phones so staff are able to juggle multiple 
tasks; they cook hot meals to create a nutri-
tious and welcoming feeling; they organize 
and sort through donations so each resident 
has everything they may need; sometimes 
they are an extra shoulder to lean on. While 
volunteering doesn’t always mean “hands 
on with clients”, we have something for 
everyone if it is something you may be in-
terested in participating.  
 
Please call 573-686-4873 and ask for Erika 
or Amanda, and they would be happy to 
give you any additional information.  

 Haven House received a phone call earlier this year 
stating that we had been selected as the charity of 
choice to receive an award at the Difference Makers 
Banquet. The Black River Coliseum was so full of 
community members, and there was a wonderful meal 
provide by Pastor Greg Kirk and his team at the Unit-
ed Gospel Rescue Mission. We heard some incredible 
stories about a few of our community members and 
their journey to making a difference locally. Toward 
the end of the night, it was Haven House’s turn to be 
in the spotlight, but no one could have ever prepared 
me for what was in store.  We were presented with a 
check for a whopping $11,131! This was and contin-
ues to help us serve our clients. A huge THANK 
YOU to the Daily American Republic for facilitating 
this event and for supporting Haven House! 

 

 

       
 

Beginning July 1, 2022 tax credits for 
monetary donations to Haven House will 
increase from 50% to 70%.  This means if 
you make a monetary donation to Haven 
House of $100.00 or more during the year, 
you will receive 50% of anything donated 
from January to June and 70% of anything 
donated from July to December back as a 
credit on your 2022 Missouri Income Tax 
Return. From July 1, 2022 forward, all 
donations will fall under the 70% rule.  All 
you do is make the donation, and we will take 
care of all the paperwork.  If anyone has any 
questions about tax credits, just call the 
shelter at 573-686-4873 and ask for Jane or 
Amber. 

Difference Makers 

 

Employee in the Spotlight 
 
Jennifer Hill has been employed by Haven House 
Inc. for over 30 years.  She started as a night House 
Manager where she was in that role a total of 5 
years. She was then promoted to the Volunteer Co-
ordinator/Education and Prevention Specialist 
where she spent the majority of her time going to 
schools to teach students about Domestic Violence, 
Sexual Assault and Teen Dating Violence.  When 
Haven House had an opening for a Victim Advo-
cate, Jennifer stepped up to the challenge and 
served in that capacity for several years.  
Jennifer currently serves as a Civil Court Advocate. 
She assists with filing restraining orders and attends 
court with victims to provide support. Her office is 
in the basement of the Butler County Court House 
so that she can work closely with the judges and 
clerks, as well as her clients.  
Most recently, Jennifer partnered with Amanda 
Gowen to give a presentation called Equal Oppor-
tunity Leadership at our Missouri Coalition Against 
Domestic and Sexual Violence Conference.   
Jennifer is always seeking new opportunities. She 
has agreed to start a mentoring program where she 
will work with other Haven House employees to 
strengthen their knowledge of Domestic and Sexual 
Violence. Jennifer is a crucial part of the Haven 
House team, and we appreciate her beyond words.  

Volunteer Corner
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Daily Support Group Schedule 
 

Mon. 10am:  Women’s Health and Self-Esteem Group 
Tues.  9 am:  Substance Abuse/Domestic Violence Group   
Tues.  10am: Group for Survivors With Young Children  
            6pm:  Spiritual Healing  
Wed.  10am:  Domestic Violence Survivors Group 
Thurs. 10am:  Strengthening Life Skills 
Fri.     10am:  Peer Support Group for Sexual  
                       Assault Survivors 
Groups are facilitated by Haven House staff members 
and community volunteers. Anyone who has survived 
domestic or sexual abuse is welcome to participate at no 
charge.  Please call in advance as groups do change based 
on staff and volunteer availability.  

Shopping List 
 

Coffee  
 
 Sugar 

 
 Coffee creamer 

 
 Trash bags 

 
 Ziploc bags (gallon) 

 
 Shampoo/Conditioner 

 
 Hair brushes 

 
 Pine-sol 

 
 Towels 

 
 Fresh Vegetables 

 
You can also visit our Facebook page 
at Haven House, Inc. for our Amazon 
Wish List of current needs 

Mission Statement: 
To end rape and abuse in Southeast Missouri through shelter, support, advocacy  
and education.  

                         

 

 
            

Grant News 
During the past few months we have re-
ceived several grant awards from commu-
nity organizations.  
 
Great Expectations $2,500 
PB Regional Giving Circle $1,250 
Commerce Bank $400 

  
 

       
 
As many of you know, last year Haven House opened The 
Mary Ann Allen Outreach Center. Since that time, we 
have been collaborating with several agencies to utilize 
that space.  These are just a few examples of what  goes 
on at the Outreach Center. 
We are able to hold support groups, counseling ses-
sions, and so much more. For instance, Missouri 
Highlands provides peer support and makes medical 
and dental appointments for our clients.  Also, The 
Learning Lab is assisting our residents in furthering  
their education through their grant program.  The But-
ler County Health Department comes to teach groups 
on family planning and health education.  The EDGE 
Program works with our clients to build resumes and 
help those we are serving to gain employment.  The 
Nutrition Center has been utilizing our Outreach Cen-
ter to teach about preparing food and receiving the  
proper nutrition. SEMO BH is teaching coping skills 
and FCC is educating on suicide prevention. 
We are so thankful to all of our community partners 
for helping us grow our program. 

What’s Been Happening
•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•
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Please visit us at: 
www.havenhousepoplarbluff.org 

           for all the latest services and news! 



A 
Adams, Mr. Marvin 
Adams, Ms. Selina 
Adkins, Mr. & Mrs. Kevin 
Adkins, Ms. Kim 
Allbritton , Ms. Tammy 
Allen, Mr. & Mrs. Jerry 
Allen, Ms. Jodi 
Allen, Mr. & Mrs. Ken 
Allen, Ms. Mary Ann 
Allen, Ms. Stacy 
Almond, Mr. & Mrs. Terry 
Anderson, Ms. Martha 
B 
Bagwell, Mr. Robert 
Baker, Mr. & Mrs. Felix 
Baker, Mr. J. Michael 
Baldwin Ford 
Ballard, Ms. Deanna 
Banks: 
� First Midwest 
� First Missouri State 
Barton, Ms. Janet 
Baxter, Ms. Barbara 
BCMS Investments, LLC 
Bell Insurance LLC 
Big Lots 
Bluff Custom Muffler 
Bluff Town Cravings 
Bobo, Ms. Renee 
Boeving, Ms. Donna 
Bohnert, Ms. Jennifer 
Bonifeld, Ms. Andee 
Bowman, Ms. Laura 
Boyd, Ms. Cynthia 
Bradford Lane Clothing 
Bradley, Mr. Cecil 
Brannum, Ms. Christy 
Brannum, Mr. Ryan 
Branson, Ms. Rosemary 
Bravis, Ms. Christina 
Bread Shed 
Brindley, Ms. Jolean 
Broughal, Ms. Shelly 
Brown, Mr. David 
Browning, Mr. & Mrs. Greg 
Buchanan, Ms. Jenna 

Bunting, Ms. Mary 
Bussell, Ms. Delores 
Butler County Health Department 
C 
Carr, Ms. Shanna 
Cato’s 
Chamblin, Ms. Whitney 
Chase, Ms. Josie 
Chick, Ms. Michelle 
Crutchfield, Mrs. Roberta 
Churches: 
•  Agee Fellowship 
•  Bluff First 
•  Dexter Presbyterian 
•  Fellowship General Baptist 
•  First Baptist 
•  First United Methodist 
•  Lake Wappapello UM 
•  Memorial Baptist 
•  New Horizon MB 
•  Westside Church of God 
•  Seventh Day Adventist 
•  Sunday School Philos 

Carman, Mr. & Mrs. James 
Carter, Ms. Tonya 
Ceesay, Ms. Erin 
C E Norton 
Cisne, Ms. Julie 
Clark, Ms. Debra 
Clark, Ms. Dottie 
Clark, Ms. Kim 
Claudia Foundation 
Collins, Ms. Odessa 
Conner, Ms. Yesenie 
Cotrell Willow Ridge 
Countryside Flowers 
Cravens, Mr. & Mrs. Dodson 
Crosby, Ms. Kathleen 
Cross Country Trail Ride, LLC 
Crites, Ms. Hanna 
Cross, Ms. Jean 
Cross, Ms. Teri 
Cruize, Mr. Riley 
Cunningyam, Ms. Kira 
D 
Davis, Ms. Abigale 
Davis, Mr. Eric 
Dejeb, Mr. & Mrs. Joseph 
Dennis, Ms. Carly 
Derda, Ms. Jessica 
DeWitt, Mr. & Mrs. Merlin 
Dobbs, Ms. Payton 

Thank you……..to the following 
individuals and organizations for 

their financial and in-kind 
donations    

March 22 thru  October 2022 

Dobbs, Ms. Senya 
Doran, Ms. Nancy 
Dorris, Ms. Regina 
Dowd, Ms. Eva 
Dowd, Ms. Laura 
Dowdy, Ms. Linda 
Downing, Ms. Jessica 
Dragon, Ms. Haylee 
Duckett, Ms. Mary Ann 
Duckett, Ms. Pam 
Duncan, Ms. Carolyn 
Duncan, Ms. Kim 
E 
Eakins, Ms. Carlotta 
Eakins, Ms. Joyce 
Edge, Ms. Debra 
Emerson, Ms. Ginger 
Emery, Ms. Cleo 
Erdle, Ms. Cynthia 
Esquivel, Ms. Rachel 
Eudaley, Ms. Rachel 
Ezell, Ms. Diane 
F 
Family Counseling Center 
Ferguson, Ms. Keona 
Felice, Ms. Helen 
Fox, Ms. Taylor 
Freer, Ms. Gaelle 
Funke, Mr. & Mrs. Matt 
G 
Garner, Ms. Shaina 
Garretson, Mr. & Mrs. Doug 
Gavin, Ms. Amy 
Gholson, Mr. & Mrs. David 
Gibbs, Mr. Jason 
Gibson, Mr. & Mrs. Jerry 
Gilbrath, Ms. Rebecca 
Ginacchio, Ms. Regina 
Glass, Ms. Landra 
Glen Sain Chevrolet 
Gowen, Ms. Amanda 
Greenlee, Ms. Amber 
Griffin, Ms. Rebecca 
H 
H and S Enterprises LLC 
Harris, Ms. Charlotte 
Hast, Ms. Terry 
Hayes, Mr. Chris 
Hayes, Mr. Jonnie E. 
Hays, Ms. Cindy 
Hays, Ms. Vanessa 
Heath, Ms. Meghan 

Page 4



Phifer, Don & Rusty 
Poplar Bluff Overhead Door, Inc. 
Poteet, Ms. Morgan 
Pouge, Ms. Brandi 
Powell, Mr. & Mrs. Charles 
Powell, Ms. Crickett 
Preslar, Ms. Miranda 
Pretz, Ms. Pam 
Price, Dr. & Mrs. Michael 
R 
Randi, Ms. Linda 
Raymer, Ms. Erica 
Red Hat’s 
Redford, Ms. Jessica 
Reynolds, Ms. Michelle 
Richmond, Ms. Shelly 
Risner, Ms. Marissa 
R L Persons Construction Inc. 
Robinson, Ms. Lisa 
Rod Cagle Enterprise LLC 
Rosmarin, Mr. & Mrs. Tim 
Rotary Club 
Russell, Ms. Debbie 
S 
Sandlin, Ms. Shaylin 
SEMO Behavioral Health 
SEMO Oral & Maxillofacial 
Shank, Ms. Betty 
Sleigh, Mr. & Mrs. Richard 
Smith, Ms. Doris 
Smith, Ms. Jeanne 
Smith, Mr. Terry 
South Central Community Action 
Sparkman, Mrs. Brenda D. 
Spradling, Ms. Miranda 
Steiger, Ms. Carly 
Stenger, Ms. Charlotte 
Stephens, Ms. Chrolette 
Sterling Insurance Agency, LLC 
Story, Ms. Christy 
Stull, Ms. Carol 
SunriseHome Care 
Switzer, Ms. Kristin 
T 
Talcott, Ms. Susie 
Talkington, Mr. & Mrs. Jim 
The Camp at Lake Wappapello, LLC 
Thomas, Ms. Kathy 
Thomason, Mr. & Mrs. W. P. 
Thompson, Ms. Katrina 
Thompson, WP & VK 
Three Rivers College 

Heartland Express 
Hefner Furniture 
Henderson, Ms. Lacey 
Hendricks, Mr. & Mrs. Douglas 
Hensley, Ms. Darla 
Hessling, Ms. Michelle 
Hicks, Don & Rusty 
Hill, Ms. Anita 
Hill, Ms. Jennifer 
Hillis, Mr. Gerald 
Hoagland, Ms. Jessica 
Hocham, Ms. Michelle 
Hon, Ms. Chris 
Horn, Ms. Anita 
Huck, Ms. Renee 
Hurt, Ms. Kristen 
I 
Inman, Ms. Pam 
Inman, Mr. & Mrs. Rob 
J 
Jackson, Mr. & Mrs. Steve 
Jennings, Ms. Brande 
Jen’s Diner 
Johnson, Mr. & Mrs. Joe 
Johnson, Ms. Kaitlyn 
J. P. Ross Cotton Co. 
Judy’s Pick A Shack 
K 
Kane, Mr. Denny 
Kaup, Ms. Teresa 
Kevin’s Auto Repair & Tires 
King, Mr. & Mrs. Joe 
Kirby, Ms. Deborah 
Kirkman Investments, LLC 
Kreager, Ms. Jennifer 
Kroger 
Kulpeksa, Ms. Barbara 
L 
Landers, Ms. Brittany 
Lawson, Ms. Susan 
Lewis, Mr. Ed 
Lewis, Ms. Kiley 
Life 360 
Little Ceasar’s 
Little Heart’s Daycare 
Luna, Mr. Mason 
Lunsford, Ms. Linda 
Lynch, Ms. June 
M 
Mabry, Ms. Susan 
Mannon, Mr. Scott 
Marshall, Ms. Dawn 

Martin, Ms. Sharon 
Martin, Ms. Marilyn 
Maverick  Glass 
Maxey, Ms. Tami 
Matleozich, Ms. Alicia 
McBride, Ms. Grace 
McGee, Ms. Linda 
McLeod, Ms. Jo 
McNew, Mr. Steve 
Meador, Mr. Johnathon 
Meese, Ms. Susie 
Melton, Ms. Barbara 
Menzick, Cole & Sky 
Merciers, Ms. Debbie 
Mid Continent Steel & Wire 
Miller, Ms. Anita 
Miller, Ms. Donna 
Miller, Ms. Heather 
Miller, Ms. Linda 
Missouri Highlands 
MSECC 
Munch, Dr. Corothy 
Muniz, Ms. Penny 
Murphy, Ms. Megan 
Musgrave, Ms. Carmen 
N 
Naegler, Mr. & Mrs. Eric II 
Natson, Ms. Andrea 
Neff, Ms. Nola 
Neidenberg, Ms. Nicole D. 
Nicky, Ms. Linda 
Noisworthy, Ms. Kelly 
Nored, Mr. Louis 
Nunn, Ms. Kyla 
O 
O’Neill, Mr. & Mrs. Philip 
Operation Snowflake 
Ortiz, Ms. LaDonna 
Osborn, Ms. Britney 
P 
Parish, Ms. Marsha 
Parker, Mr. Kane 
Peacock, Ms. Amber 
Perry, Ms. Teresa 
Person and Son, Inc. 
PB Alternative School 
PB Fuel Injection, LLC 
PBHS-JROTC 
PB Parks Department 
PB Villa Apartments 
Pellett, Ms. Jennifer 
Pelton, Ms. Barbara 

               Page 5 



Townsend, Ms. Glenda 
Townsend, Ms. Jeanette 
Trinkler, Ms. Bobbi 
Trout, Ms. Marilyn 
Turner, Mr. Josh 
Turner, Mr. Stanley 
U 
UCAN 
United Parcel Service 
V 
Vass, Ms. Tiffany 
Vernon, Mr. & Mrs. David 
Vernon, Ms. Stacey 
Veteran’s Administration 
W 
Wad, Mr. & Mrs. Joe 
Walker, Ms. Jane 
Ward, Ms. Tammy 
Ward, Ms. Yvette 
Watson, Ms. Grace 
Wessell, Ms. Joan 
West, Ms. Elizabeth 
West, Ms. Karen 
Whitten, Ms. Meagan 
Williams, Ms. Lauren 
Wills, Ms. Lisa 
Winstead, Mr. Grant 

Winters, Ms. Janice 
Winters, Ms.Marlene 
Women’s Health Specialists PC 
Woodard, Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Woodrum, Ms. Emily 
Wunderlich, Mr. & Mrs. Ron 
Woods, Ms. Taja 
Woodson, Ms. Haley 
Wren, Ms. Alyssa 
X-Y-Z 
Yancey, Ms. Jackie 
Younger, Ms. Stephany 
Zuniga, Ms. Chris 

                    Memorials 

Marie Boxx 
By Mr. & Mrs. Doug Garretson 
 
Beverly Hardin 
By Mr. & Mrs. Charles Powell 
 
Nick Barnes 
By Mr. Jerry Allen, Mr. & Mrs. Ken 
Allen, Ms. Joy Anne Bates, Mr. & 
Mrs. J.C. Bryant, Mr. & Mrs. Robert 
Childs, Mr. & Mrs. Merlin DeWhitt, 
Ms. Laura Dowd, Ms. Debra Edge, 
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Githens, Mr. & Mrs. 
Doug Libla, Dr. Dorothy Munch, The 
Poteet Family, Hon. & Mrs. Mike 
Pritchett, Ms. Lisa Reynolds, Mr. & 
Mrs. Joseph Szostak, Ms. Emily 
Wolpers 
 
               Honorariums 
 
 
Charlie & Sue Pratt 
By Ms. Barbara England 
 
Carol Mott Morse 
By Ms. Gleta Gorman 
 
Mary Ann Allen 
By Mr. & Mrs. Doug Libla 


